Schuylkill County Fire Chiefs Association

Standard Operating Guidelines

Background Screening for Potential Fire Department Members
Due to the requirements of our job, a Fire Department holds a unique position in the Community.  No other organization in modern Society is expected to enter a property without the owner’s permission and in fact to force entry to that property if the situation requires. We enter homes and businesses without supervision and are trusted by the owner to save life and preserve property. Because we are willing to carry out our tasks while our own safety is at risk, we receive a level of trust not afforded any other members of Society.  This fundamental trust is the foundation of the relationship between the public and the Fire Service and must be protected at all times. 

During the first six months of 2010 there were 12 firefighters arrested for arson in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. Five of these alleged firefighter-arsonists were from Schuylkill County.  In addition to the obvious destruction of property and risk to both civilians and firefighters these arsonists violated the trust given to firefighters, by the public we all serve.  




To minimize the liability to both the Fire Department and the civilian population, the Schuylkill County Fire Chief’s Association recommends that all Departments conduct background checks on all potential new members. Each Department should form an Investigating Committee to review each applicant. At a minimum the applicant should be required to provide: 
· At least three character references to be interviewed by the Committee. Additional references should be provided as required based on the Committee’s findings.
· Each applicant should be required to list any previous Fire Service experience. This should include the name and contact information of the Fire Chief of any Department where the applicant has served.  
· Applicant’s for membership as Junior Firefighters should include one current school teacher and their current Principal as references.
· Written acknowledgment that both a Criminal and Megan’s Law background check will be conducted as part of the application process.

A Criminal Background Check should be performed on each applicant using the Pennsylvania PATCH website at https://epatch.state.pa.us/Home.jsp.  This site requires a $ 10.00 non-refundable fee* for each request.  The site will provide information from Pennsylvania State Police on all convictions and pending charges for the applicant. 

In addition, a check to determine if the applicant has been registered as a sex offender should be conducted through the Pennsylvania State Police Megan’s Law Website at http://www.pameganslaw.state.pa.us/
* The cost of a Criminal Background Check is an allowed expense under the rules governing Volunteer Fireman’s Relief Associations.  This can be confirmed at http://www.dced.state.pa.us/vfra/default.aspx.  Use the search feature to search for “Criminal Background Check”.

